Expression of Sympathy

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of Karen Morden, Legislative Coordinator who passed away on Friday, May 3, 2024 after a long illness;

AND Whereas Karen joined the Clerk's Office in 2012 after working in the Recreation Division for over 10 years where she was committed to supporting children and youth in our community;

AND Whereas she began her career as a Child & Youth Worker, followed by Manager of Youth Service, where she oversaw day camp programming;

AND Whereas Karen was the Legislative Coordinator for Council, Museums of Mississauga Advisory Committee, Accessibility Advisory Committee, Environmental Action Committee and the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee;

AND WHEREAS Karen was a devoted mother to her son Jesse and loving daughter;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Morden family.